

English Martyrs School, St Mark St E1 8DJ 02077090182

www.englishmartyrs.towerhamlets.sch.uk

Dear Parents/Carers,

5th May

Welcome to the summer term in Year 4. I hope you, your families and friends are well.

This letter is accompanied by the planning for the first half of the summer term in case you see any opportunities to build upon our learning in class.

Our topic this half term is Communication.

R.E.

Our Religion topic for this half term is *The Early Christians and for the second half term, The Church.* We will be studying the teaching of the apostles and learning how their example teaches us to embed the Gospel values in our daily lives.

Maths

In Maths, we focus on decimals and their application in money and measurement. We will use continue to use the four operations of addition, subtraction, multiplication and division to solve problems. We will have a particular focus on arithmetic this half term at least, to refresh the children's understanding of written and mental methods. This will also help them solve problems involving geometry and shape in the second half of the summer term. The Multiplication test will be in June and we have already been practising using the format this will take. There are 6 seconds to answer each of the 25 questions and a 3 second pause between questions. The test is online and each child will have a unique pin.

P.E.

We have netball on Wednesday, cricket on Thursday and swimming on Friday. Thank you for continuing to send your children to school 'P.E. ready'.

HOMEWORK

All homework will be given out on a Thursday this term, and should be returned by Wednesday please. Please be aware that children have different homework and spellings. Ms Hancock also gives homework to her group.

- English homework will often include aspects of R.E., art, history or geography and will use spelling and grammar:
- spelling- the children have individual, group and/or topic spellings
- Maths homework is usually linked to Mathletics.
- Children should read daily and write in their reading journals

Children should practise their times tables as often as possible.

As a staff, we are aware of the balance needed between 'catch-up' and overloading children and families with additional pressures. However, if you have any questions or comments, I will always address them.

Ways to teach your children that do not need a device!

<u>Conversation</u>; while you are cooking, gardening, shopping, watching T.V. This is a most effective and socially enjoyable way to embed learning and expand the mind!

Board games; these are valuable, especially if they develop strategic thinking.

<u>Reading</u>; all books develop the skills of prediction (guessing what might happen) and inference (reasoning why things have happened using evidence from the story). They also develop vocabulary and grammar and are a fine way for children to learn words and phrases to incorporate in their own writing (composition).

Please do remember that all we achieve, we achieve with your support. By encouraging your children to do their best in school, they will grow into confident and resilient learners.

Please do not forget online safety which is the challenge for all of us. It is particularly important to model life without a device – so that the children can get the best of both worlds.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Pannell